


Closure of the Serbian National Press Agency Tanjug, 12.11.2015.

Public enterprise Tanjug news agency (JPNA Tanjug) has gone through two failed 
attempts at privatization. Following this, the Government of the Republic of Serbia made a 
decision, in accordance with the Law on Electronic Media, to stop the work of the Tanjug news 
agency. This decision stipulates that JPNA Tanjug will be deleted from the register of economic 
entities at the moment of liability settlement to the employees and third parties. Since this 
condition has not yet been fulfilled, JPNA Tanjug is still operating, but from 1 October 2015, the 
state does not finance its work.

By adopting a new media strategy, the state will solve the issue of a new national media 
agency.


